

Newsletter Week Ending Friday 30th April 2021

Dear Parents and Carers

Team of the Week

This week's team of the week are;
P16: Aiden, Tier, Lee and Beth
KS4: Isabelle, Dominic and Abigail
KS3: Miles, Alex S, Megan and Ethan
Primary: Charlie, William, Eva, Harry and Fatmeh
Well done!

School is closed Monday 3rd May for the early May Bank Holiday! We will see everyone back on Tuesday 4th May.

Parent Governor

I recently wrote to let you know that there was a vacancy for a Parent Governor at the school. I can now say that Mr Toby Willis (currently a Parent Governor) has been re-elected unopposed for a further term of office. I thank him for his contribution to the Governing Body of the school and his willingness to stand again as a Parent Governor.

Mike Evans, Chair of Governors

Relationships and Sex Education consultation

Please see the attached letter about our Relationships and Sex Education policy/ programme consultation. To view our school policy you can use this link: https://bit.ly/32YfHi5.

Please complete the consultation by Friday 7th May by clicking on this link: https://forms.gle/zwsL8wETp65Sn8UG7

New interactive room

We are excited to have fitted a brand new, state of the art interactive room to replace our old sensory room. Pupils will start to experience the room from next week where they can be transported anywhere in the world from the Amazon Rainforest; to the London Tube; to the land of Narnia or even back in time to the dinosaur age. They can find new ways to interact with the images and sounds from kicking leaves to popping bubbles and splatting bugs all through interactive walls and floors. We are hoping to upload some photos and videos of the room to the school website soon so keep an eye out.



Firefighter visit

On Wednesday Craig the Firefighter came around school to meet with pupils and talk about his job and what he does to help to save people (and cats from trees). The students were brilliant and were all really interested to find out more about his job and asked some great questions. We are thankful to Craig for spending the day with us and helping us learn more about this really important job.

If any parents, carers or friends of the school would be willing to support our pupils to find out more about their jobs as part of an employer encounter please contact Pip Farrell, CIAG Lead. We would love to find out more about a range of different jobs.

P16 DAB Day

Today is our Post 16 DAB day, pupils have taken part in a range of different 100 challenges from being quiet for 100 minutes, to running 100m; to counting 100 toys. Thank you to Post 16 for organising the day. Everyone had lots of fun taking part and finding out about the different challenges that people took part in. Why don't you see if you can take part in your own 100 challenge for Sir Tom this Bank holiday weekend?

Sun cream

You will receive a sun cream application permission form from us in the next few days. If you wish your child to have sun cream available in school please complete this and return it with your child's sun cream. Please remember that this should be handed in to the school by an adult and be clearly labelled with your child's name. Please also remember to apply sun cream to your child before school on sunny days as we are not able to apply sun cream on pupils' arrival at school.





Parent Pay - School Visits

Please can you make sure you are keeping an eye on Parent Pay. As society slowly starts to open again, we will be organising more school visits. These trips will be put on Parent Pay and will need your authorisation. It is essential we gain consent to take your child off site. If we are unable to gain consent your child would unfortunately have to miss out on the planned visit. If you need support with Parent Pay please email espeller@ravenswoodonline.org.uk.

Dates for the Diary 2020-21

Friday 28th May 2021 – Term 5 Ends Monday 7th June 2021 - Term 6 Starts Tuesday 20th July 2021 – Last Day for Pupils

Inset Days

Monday 28th June 2021 Wednesday 21st July 2021

Ravenswood School, Pound Lane, Nailsea, BS48 2NN

Tel: 01275 854134

Email: info@ravenswoodonline.org.uk Head Teacher: Mr Mark Senior